Minutes of Rendham Parish Meeting

Held in the Village Hall on Monday 12th May 2014 at 7:00pm

1. Apologies were received from Cllr’s Boswell, Croucher and Morford
2. Minutes of the last Parish Meeting held on 13 May 2013
The minutes of the last meeting having been circulated were confirmed and signed.
3. Parish Council Chairman Roger Lintott’s Annual Report 
The PC has met six times in the last year with regular meetings on an alternate monthly pattern. There have been two changes of membership with James Morford joining at the start of the year and following Wendy Wray’s decision to resign after 10 years service, Paul Stanley volunteered and was co-opted mid term. A considerable amount of correspondence much to the horror of the Cllrs. has been circulated by the Parish Clerk via email. The precept has been held at £2200 per annum, 
Charitable donations have been made to seven organisations CAB, EAAA, Marie Curie, and Disability Advice service, AGE UK, British Red Cross and Home Start.

The Parish Accounts will be submitted to tonight’s meeting for adoption.

The Village Amenity Fund continues to be administered by the PC. There have been few applications in the year. The PC is currently looking to update the rules and guidelines and will present proposals to PCC for approval. The Amenity Fund has continued to fund the cost of printing of The Street at £39 per issue.
4. District Councillor -  District Cllr. was unable to attend so Cllr Burroughs also spoke about items he was aware of which included the SCDC Boundary changes and the District Council  moving from Melton to a new site (sell & build) at no extra cost.
5. County Councillor Stephen Burroughs – gave a lengthy report with the following headlines
a) SCC has delivered on council tax freeze
b) SCC has been shortlisted for most improved Council Award

c) Raising of the bar in educations

d) GCSE results have moved Suffolk up five place in the League Table

e) Greater Ipswich City Deal signed

f) SOR in Bury – Cabinet give support to change to two tier education

g) Government confirm funding for A14 and drop plans for a toll road
h) SCC Cabinet agreed investment in new Apprenticeships across Suffolk
i) Suffolk and Norfolk sign up to cross Border Partnership
j) Topping out ceremony in Bury St Edmunds marks first year of care home partnership

k) Extra Broadband funding confirmed as Suffolk’s Broadband roll out reaches 13,000 properties

l) A47 Talks in Lowestoft

He also said that he has funds in his locality budget which can be applied for.

Cllr Bennion asked about the impact of free schools and how they were performing. Cllr Burroughs agreed that they were not all performing as well, but will face further scrutinery.
6. Police Report from PSCO Mann – PCSO Hassler gave an update of the offences carried out in the last year which consisted of 3 Burglary offences and 4 Theft offences. This compared to the previous year which was zero. It would appear that thieves are travelling along the main roads such as B1119 and the A1120. He reminded everyone to ensure that sheds and garages where locked and equipment not being left outside.
7. Neighbourhood Watch/ Village Happenings report – Trevor Salmon reported that there are now nearly 70 people on the list. NW covers police notices, safer neighbourhood notices, scams, and most important village events which include details on the fete, soup & pud and Back to School evening. He reminded everyone that should your email change, to inform him so that you don’t miss out on the notices. To join the list please send an email to trev.salmon@btinternet.com
8. Rendham Village Hall – During the year RVH has continued to be used by its regular users for Pilates, Bingo, Art Classes and various village meetings and fundraising events. The ‘Soup & Pud lunches have continued to be very popular, not only providing a good value meal but an opportunity for the community to socialise. The hall has also been hired for a range of private family events and celebrations.
In April last year the committee welcomed Caroline Stanley who has filled the secretary position following Lindi Carrington’s resignation. They also said good bye to Judith Pitcher following her many years supporting the VH.

The VH has received a very welcome contribution from the proceeds of the 2013 village fete which helps ensure the hall remains financially stable.
Over the next few months the committee will be focussing attention on some much needed maintenance work including some of the window frames, door replacement replacing the felt on the flat roof and some brickwork pointing.

9. Town Estates report – Donations were made to the Macmillan Nurses, EACH, Coastal Accessible Transport (CATS), and the Air Ambulance. The charity continues to fund the transport, through CATSs, to take Rendham residents with mobility difficulties, to the Soup & Pud lunch in the VH. Grants were also made to the Firework Party and the Village Christmas Party. The Charity would like to remind everyone that help is available to any resident of Rendham in need of financial assistance. All will be considered in the strictest confidence.
10. ACC report – Supports the three villages.  Community activities held include Flower Show, Norwich Christmas bus, Back to School and the summer Party. Where there is a wider benefit Lottery License, Young Person achievement and an umbrella role for the First responders and possibly the Neighbourhood Plan.
11. PCC Report– Charles Seely outlined activities over the year thanking everyone for their help and support including the Flower Team, Paul and Lisa for opening/closing the church and Ron Mayhew and Chris Holden for all their hard work
12. PARK – There has been problems with some young teenagers but hopefully the problem has been resolved by the community. PARK thanked the PC the contribution from the Amenity fund which will help to cover the maintenance costs. There was also a very useful meeting between PARK and the PC where a number if ideas were shared. Help and support was offered from the PC with regard to hedge cutting, maintenance and managing any further anti social behaviour on the playing field.
Liz and Richard Pilgrim hosted a firework party in November which helped replenish the PARK account

The annual New Year’s Day football match took place with Sweffing winning for the second year 6-1.

Park is now into its 11th year since the play equipment was installed and once again passed it s RosPa inspection. It is hope in the autumn to smarten up the PARK entrance by replacing the main gate and associated signage.
13. Tree Wardens Report – There has been a meeting in the VH of about 30 Tree Wardens from around Suffolk Coastal area to discuss disease prevention. Following the meeting everyone went around Matthew Greenburgh's trees
14. Rendham Village Website – Continues with over 200 hits a month. Contacts have been received from previous residents adding their memoires to the pages. Pictures for events throughout the year have been added including a finding the Millennium pictures year 2000.
15. Any Other Business - none
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